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February 16, 2023 
 
Martine Turcotte 
Margaret Bloodworth  
Peter Griffin 
c/o Ms Louise Meagher, Executive Director 
Judicial Compensation and Benefits Commission 
99 Metcalfe Street, 8th Floor 
Ottawa, ON  K1A 1E3 
 
Dear Madam Chairperson and Members of the Commission: 
 
Re: Recommendation 8(5)(c) of the Report of the Sixth Quadrennial Commission 
  

 
We are in receipt of Mr. Pierre Bienvenu’s letter dated February 13, 2023 regarding 
Recommendation 8(5)(c) of the Turcotte Commission’s Report.  
 
On December 29, 2021, the Government of Canada issued its response to the Turcotte 
Commission’s Report, accepting all of the Commission’s recommendations including the data-
collection recommendations contained in Recommendation 8. The Government remains 
committed to acting on the Commission’s recommendations and is open to working with 
representatives of the judiciary to accomplish this goal.  
 
In light of Mr. Bienvenu’s letter, the Government will await further direction from the Commission 
regarding Recommendation 8(5)(c) before proceeding to collect any responsive data.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Kirk G. Shannon 
 
 
cc. Pierre Bienvenu and Audrey Boctor, IMK LLP 

Andrew Lokan, Counsel for the Associate Judges of the Federal Court 
Marc A. Giroux and Philippe Lacasse, Office of the Commissioner for Federal Judicial Affairs 
Christopher Rupar, Department of Justice, Government of Canada 

 


